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Shipmates-Greetings and welcome to fall! 04-76 had a fantastic 

summer on the water and several members are to be commended for 

reaching their personal goals for crew! Congratulations to all that are 

now fully certified members to assist on our local waterways. We even 

had members certifies for CPR and that too is an achievement. We 

welcome the change in season with activities scheduled to continue to 

promote 04-76 whenever possible. Remember- to pay your dues by 

September 30th, to be qualified as a member. PayPal is an excellent 

method to ensure prompt receipt to Jim Campbell-FSO-FN. 2023 dues 

are $55.00. 

SEMPER PARATUS 

“The heat of autumn is different from the heat of summer. One ripens 

apples; the other turns them to cider.” 

Charles J. Miller, II –Editor 
FSO-Publications 



04-76 ON THE WATER AND MAKING A DIFFERENCE 

 

Recently, members of 04-76 and Division personnel cruised the 

Delaware to ensure boaters were being safe. Our on Ash Kernan and 

Bob Corrigan qualified as Coxswain and Scott Sigman completed his 3 

year re-qualification for boat crew. Joining them was Kurt Sarac the 

new 5nr commander and 50 year member – Don Merrill. Congrats guys 

on your achievements!  

 

   

Scott Sigman-FC, Ash Kernan-FSO-IS and Don Merrill. 
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Scott Sigman-FC, Ash Kernan-FSO-IS, Kurt Sarac-5nr DCO-COMM. and 

Bob Corrigan-FSO-OPS. Kudos guys on a great day and job well done. 

 



04-76 prepares for emergencies with CPR 

Certification 

On Thursday, September 8th, members of 04-76 and Pete Lacey – 

Division Commander, participated in CPR training at the Plymouth 

Community Ambulance Associations facility in Plymouth Meeting. Bob 

Corrigan-FSO-OPS coordinated this training session with the assistance 

from members of the ambulance core. It was an intense session and we 

practiced on life-like dummies on the art of CPR for both adults and 

children. Each member took turns to ensure proper techniques to 

revive a person suffering from cardiac arrest, It was an interesting 

session and thanks Bob for arranging the class.

s. 



   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



                     

Thanks for the photos Scott! 

 

 

 

 

 



                MEMBER N EWS 

 

Veterans Clothing Outreach  

 
Chapter member Doug DiToro is working with Veterans 

Outreach in collecting clothing for needy and homeless 

veterans.  

 

They are accepting clean and serviceable men's and 

women's clothing and new socks.  

 

Donated clothing can be deposited at his residence  

We are also looking for any organization that can use this 

collection of clothing for veterans in need.  

 

Contact Douglas DiToro, RN CPT USA (RET)  

Member: DAV Delco Chapter 113  

1623 Woodmere Way  

Havertown, PA  

610 789 4297  

email d.ditoro@aol.com  

 
Thanks Doug for the notice. 

 



  FLOTILLA ELECTIONS 

 

Members-  

This is a notice of elections for Flotilla 4-76. 

Elections for Flotilla Commander and Vice Commander will be 

held on Tuesday, November 22, 2022 at the regular stated 

meeting. 

 A member may be nominated to run for office at the meeting, 

but to assure the member is qualified; it would help to identify 

the member in advance. 

 Any member interested in running for either of these offices 

should contact Justin Morgan and Ash Kernen so we can check 

your qualifications.  

 Regards, 

Justin Morgan – FSO-SR 

 

  



 
29 SEP 2022 

FM:  CHDIRAUX 

TO:  ALAUX 

ALAUX 035/22 

  

Subj:  SUPPORT AND RESPONSE TO HURRICANE IAN IN DISTRICT 

SEVEN 

  

 
  

1.  This ALAUX addresses District Seven Auxiliary support, pre-storm and post-

storm response. 
  

2.  Operation Code HURRICANE IAN has been designated for use in AUXDATA 

II for Auxiliarists to utilize when logging activity in direct support of Hurricane 

Ian, and can only be used for Auxiliary resources that have been authorized by the 

District Seven Area Command Incident Command Post (ICP). 
  

3.  The District Seven Director of Auxiliary and Operation Training Officer have 

sent separate correspondence to Auxiliary Liaison Officers (AUXLO) and Order 

Issuing Authorities describing the process for requesting patrol orders through the 

ICP. This correspondence also provides guidance on processing patrol orders in 

AUXDATA II. 
  

4. All Auxiliarists requesting to support shall coordinate capabilities and 

availabilities through their AUXLO. The AUXLO will request clearance through 

the District Seven ICP. Once clearance is received, the AUXLO will initiate the 

patrol order in AUXDATA II. Auxiliarists SHOULD NOT request patrol orders in 

AUXDATA II. 
  

5.  All other Auxiliarists’ support functions (i.e., patrol orders not required) shall 

be requested through the District Seven Area Command ICP Assistant District 

Staff Officer - Emergency Management Deputy (ADSO-EM-D), Mr. Efrain Sora, 

email: eisora1@yahoo.com. 
  

6.  Internet release is authorized. 

mailto:eisora1@yahoo.com


  

SOMETHING NEW FOR YOU 

I MENTIONED LAST MONTH THAT I WOULD LIKE TO START SOMETHING 

NEW! I’D LIKE TO ACKNOWLEDGE MEMBERS “SPECIAL DAY”, BY SAYING 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!  

SO A SPECIAL”SHOUT OUT” GOES TO OUR VERY OWN – SCOTT 

SIGMAN! (I KNOW I’M A DAY LATE), BUT REGARDLESS- HERE’S A 

BIRTHDAY HIP HIP HOORAY TO YOU!!. WE HOPE YOU HAD A VERY 

GOOD DAY! 

 

PS-MEMBERS- EMAIL ME YOUR “SPECIAL DAY” NOTICE AND WE WILL 

BE SURE TO PUT YOU ON THE NEWS FOR YOU!!! 

 

                 

 


